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January 11, 2017 
 
 
 
via e-mail: elena@judgewatch.org  
Ms. Elena Sassower   
Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc. 
P.O. Box 8101 
White Plains, NY  10602 
 

RE:  Freedom of Information Law (FOIL) Request # 160858 
 
Dear Ms. Sassower: 

 This letter responds to your correspondence dated December 5, 2016, which, pursuant to 
FOIL, requested the following: 

“Executive Law §65, entitled ‘Register’, states, in full’ 

‘The attorney-general shall keep a register of all actions and proceedings 
prosecuted or defended by him, and of all proceedings in relation thereto, and 
shall deliver the same to his successor.’ 

Request is made to inspect the ‘register’ kept by Attorney General Schneiderman 
pursuant to Executive Law §65 - and, specifically, with regard to his 
prosecution/defense of ‘actions and proceedings’ pursuant to: 

(a) State Finance Law Article 7-A, ‘citizen-taxpayer action’; 

(b) State Finance Law Article 13: ‘New York false claims act’; 

(c) Executive Law §63-c: ‘Action by the people for illegal receipt or disposition of 
public funds or other property’. 

Public Officers Law §89.3 requires your response ‘within five business days’ of 
your receipt of this request. I would appreciate if you e-mail it to me at 
elena@judgewatch.org.” 

Please be advised that our records are not coded or maintained by the particulars of your 
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request, and thus we cannot identify records responsive to your request. 

Accordingly, your FOIL request is closed. 

      Sincerely, 
 
        
 
       Michael Jerry 
       Assistant Attorney General 
 


